

CITY MANAGER'S OFFICE

Horacio Danovich, GO Bond & Innovation District Director E: horacio.danovich@copbfl.com | P: 954.786.7834 | F: 954.786.7836

MEMORANDUM

March 9, 2022

TO: Mark Berman, City Attorney

CC: Jill Mesojedec, FRP

FROM: Horacio Danovich, GO Bond and Innovation District Director

RE: The Highlands

Please prepare a Resolution to enter into four (4) LED Lighting Agreements (see attached Exhibits 1, 2, 3 and 4) with the Florida Power and Light (FPL) pertaining to the above referenced vicinity in the City of Pompano Beach whereas the City will be responsible to pay a contribution of \$331,845.00, \$220,719.69, \$320,462.40 and \$363,363.62, respectively (\$1,236,390.71 combined)

These agreements are necessary to allow FPL to install or modify lighting facilities proposed within the Highlands neighborhood. As function of these agreements, FPL will install 728 new LED light fixtures. At the completion of all work, the City commits to pay monthly fees as depicted in the appropriate generator tolls for each grouping.

The work will be conducted in the areas shown on each of the Preliminary Sketch sets, plans that were prepared by Hillers Engineering (City's Electrical Engineer) and FPL.

The intent is to add this item to the City Commission meeting scheduled for March 22, 2022.